

State of New Hampshire Town of Kensington

95 Amesbury Road Kensington, NH 03833

November 20, 2023

Mark Doyle, Director

NH Department of Safety
Division of Emergency Services and Communications
110 Smokey Bear Blvd
Concord, NH 03301
desc.database@dos.nh.gov

Director Doyle:

The town of Kensington, NH would like to request the use of town-wide E911 data to support Broadband Mapping in our town and any changes in the future updates to our data.

We believe that this mapping will improve internet connectivity, identify unserved portions of the town, and enhance broadband expansion efforts. The broadband mapping initiative is being conducted by the NH GRANIT project at the University of New Hampshire and we feel that their efforts will be greatly improved by using the Department of Safety E911 location data for our town.

The NH GRANIT project has a signed Data Release Agreement in place with the Department of Safety and we are assured that they will operate in strict accordance with that agreement. Also, the maps that are produced will allow for the necessary analysis while also maintaining the confidentiality of the E911 data.

Please provide the data in any GIS format to David Justice (<u>david.justice@unh.edu</u>) at NH GRANIT, University of New Hampshire. If you have any questions, please contact me at the address below.

Regards,

Kensington Board of Selectmen

ROBERT SOLOMON, MEMBER
ROBERT GUSTAFSON, MEMBER
ROBERT GUSTAFSON, MEMBER